November 11, 2019 Board Highlights

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

On behalf of the TCA Board of Directors, here are some highlights from our November 11, 2019 board meeting:

Veterans Day

Dr. Sojourner shared how Veterans Day at TCA is an important and moving way for our students from all three campuses to come together to show reverence to the men and women who serve, or have served, in the Armed Forces. He thanked all the staff and students who made it such a special event for our Veterans, including guest speaker Senator Owen Hill.

Celebrate TCA

We celebrated TCA's all-campus K-12 fundraising effort for the Wounded Warrior Project by recognizing several Central Elementary students who spoke about their recent Warrior Service Run. The students shared how Wounded Warrior cares for veterans through various events and support. Through Central Elementary's Warrior Run, funds have been raised to help over 170 veterans.

Capital Construction

TCA anticipates receiving final distribution from the District 20 3A bond in Jan/Feb 2020, which will total \$6.41M. The board voted to release \$100k to begin the planning and consultation efforts necessary to begin associated capital construction project work. This phase of construction will concentrate on the North Campus master plan build-out with previously TCA Board-approved upgrades, to include band and choir rooms, locker rooms, weight room and wrestling room.

DAS Report

Wes Jolly, Director of Academic Services, gave the annual report on Accreditation, Achievement, and Assessments. Mr. Jolly reported in the 41 areas assessed TCA exceeded the district score in 35 areas and finished 1st or 2nd in 24 of the assessments. Also, TCA received the highest rating for accreditation and our achievements continue to be excellent. Mr. Jolly shared that, "the academic leadership team will continue to be vigilant examining our performance and focused on areas to improve, while staying true to our Core Values."

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Rich Bennett Board Secretary

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.